
OBAMA
ADMINISTRATION
STOKES EMBERS OF GOP
INTEREST IN OVERSIGHT
BY BLOWING OFF
TARGETED KILLING
HEARING
Boy, what fucking idiots run DOJ (and,
presumably, the Obama Administration generally).

As I noted when I first remarked on Bob
Goodlatte, the new Chair of the House Judiciary
Committee, showing some interest in the targeted
killing memo, a perceived slight on
Congressional prerogative (and perhaps a
suspicion that paranoid levels of secrecy tends
to indicate misconduct somewhere) seemed to get
mainstream Republicans like Goodlatte interested
in the targeted killing program for the first
time.

And then HJC decided to hold a hearing on
targeted killing, something solidly within their
jurisdiction. And then Goodlatte invited a
representative from DOJ, something they get to
do to conduct oversight.

And then DOJ blew off HJC.

Whoo boy! You had Trey Gowdy, of all people, out
there endorsing the idea of killing people in
everything from hot pursuit to stand your ground
contexts, but still demanding oversight in this
case. You had Republican after Republican (and
more Republicans did show up, even given the
committee imbalance) show an interest in the
proper limits to a President’s authority to
kill. Republican after Republican (plus a few
Democrats, including John Conyers) complained
that the Administration had blown off the
committee.

https://www.emptywheel.net/2013/02/27/obama-administration-stokes-embers-of-gop-interest-in-oversight-by-blowing-off-targeted-killing-hearing/
https://www.emptywheel.net/2013/02/27/obama-administration-stokes-embers-of-gop-interest-in-oversight-by-blowing-off-targeted-killing-hearing/
https://www.emptywheel.net/2013/02/27/obama-administration-stokes-embers-of-gop-interest-in-oversight-by-blowing-off-targeted-killing-hearing/
https://www.emptywheel.net/2013/02/27/obama-administration-stokes-embers-of-gop-interest-in-oversight-by-blowing-off-targeted-killing-hearing/
https://www.emptywheel.net/2013/02/27/obama-administration-stokes-embers-of-gop-interest-in-oversight-by-blowing-off-targeted-killing-hearing/
https://www.emptywheel.net/2013/02/27/obama-administration-stokes-embers-of-gop-interest-in-oversight-by-blowing-off-targeted-killing-hearing/
https://www.emptywheel.net/2013/02/27/obama-administration-stokes-embers-of-gop-interest-in-oversight-by-blowing-off-targeted-killing-hearing/
http://www.emptywheel.net/2013/02/08/when-bob-goodlatte-joins-the-chorus-demanding-the-memos/


I mean, I’ll take it. If the Administration
wants to stupidly give the GOP a reason to make
this a political issue, I’m happy to finally
have someone pushing for oversight in this area.

But I can’t imagine what kind of stupidity drove
the decision to blow off the committee.


